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	KEADBY WITH ALTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL

These are the Minutes of the Meeting of Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council, held on Wednesday,

8th February 2022.
Present: Councillors: K Russell (Chairman), M Buckley, A Carroll, K Ellwood, G Haynes, P Johnson, 
B Pearson, M Russell, J Sharp, E Timmins, A Wills and Ward Councillor J Briggs
Start Time: 7.15pm
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	Apologies 

Cllrs Wilson, Jarman, Broadbent and Smith
Public Participation Session with Respect to Items on the Agenda

No Public attendance
Matters Arising from Draft Minutes
Cllr Johnson Proposed that the Draft Minutes of 19 January 2022 be accepted as a true record; Seconded by Cllr Pearson. All in Favour

It was resolved that the Draft Minutes of 19 January 2022 be accepted as a true record.
Declaration of Interest

None
Dispensation Request

None
Planning

No planning applications to discuss

Highways

Safety Critical Issues

To discuss any issues raised by Councillors regarding:

Althorpe

The proposal from North Lincolnshire Council Highways Department was discussed. 
Cllr Johnson Proposed that the offered solution of changing the slip road into a bus gate be accepted; Seconded by Cllr Carroll. All in Favour
It was resolved that the Parish Council accept the offer of changing the slip road into a bus gate. The Clerk will contact NLC Highways.
Keadby
No safety critical issues reported this month
Other Highways Issues
Cllr Johnson said that the gutters and roads need sweeping and that there are pot holes between the school and the bridge. The Clerk will report these issues to NLC Highways.
Cllr Buckley said that the road had sunk between the New Generation Car Park and Old School Lane and that water is ‘pooling’ alongside the pavement. The Clerk will report the issues to NLC Highways.
Cllr Ellwood said that the footpaths on Crowle Bank Road are in a poor condition and too narrow to walk a dog down, due to overgrown vegetation. The Clerk will report the issue to NLC Highways.
Cllr Wills asked when the gullies will be cleaned in Keadby. Cllr Sharp said that she had heard that there was a new gully cleaning initiative in process where an operative uses a spade to remove the debris. The Clerk will report the issues again to NLC Highways and discuss all options with them.
Cllr Sharp said that the footpath underneath the railway bridge, on the side of the Port, was overgrown. The Clerk will report the issues again to NLC Highways.
Approval of Adult Safeguarding Policy and Procedures

The Adult Safeguarding Policy and Procedures were discussed and approved by the Parish Council
Approval of Child Safeguarding Policy

The Child Safeguarding Policy was discussed and approved by the Parish Council
Grass Cutting Contract
The three quotations for the grass cutting SLA were discussed. Cllr Buckley Proposed that the contract be awarded to JB Rural Services Limited, as they were the best value for money; Seconded by Cllr Sharp. All in Favour
It was resolved that the contract for the grass cutting SLA be awarded to JB Rural Services Limited
Platinum Jubilee 

The possibility of background music during the Jubilee beacon lighting was discussed. The choice of music will be agreed at the March meeting.
Elder Bushes on Station Road, Keadby
Cllr Sharp said there some bushes near the pumping station required attention. The Clerk will investigate.
Bullrushes and Reeds in Ropery Pond
Cllr Sharp said that bullrushes have taken over the middle of the pond. The Clerk said that he and the Handyman are planning to remove them.

Spring in Bloom

The Clerk has been informed that only 74% of the total cost of Spring in Bloom 2022 will be met by North Lincolnshire Council and that the Parish Council would be expected to pay the remaining 26% - which is approximately £141.00.

Cllr Buckley Proposed that the Parish Council Pay the £141; Seconded by Councillor Timmins. All in Favour.

It was resolved that the Parish Council would pay 26% toward Spring in Bloom 2022
Date for 2022 Litter Pick 

It was agreed that the Community Litter Pick would take place on Sunday 27th March 2022 

Keadby Bike Library
The Clerk has been contacted by the Active Communities Team, who are working in partnership with the charity R-evolution to deliver two Bike Libraries per year in North Lincolnshire. 
Keadby has been identified as a possible place to deliver one of these Bike Libraries.
People donate unwanted bikes to R-evolution, whose mechanics teach trainees how to refurbish and recycle them, so that they can be distributed back into communities, through bike libraries.
30 bikes are loaned out for a year, along with brand new helmets and lights, through a simple agreement between the individual/parent and R-evolution. 
The bike library will take place on 8th April 2022 on the New Generation Park and Active Communities Team will send the Clerk a flyer, for circulation.
Finances and Payments

Cllr Johnson Proposed that the list of payments detailed below be Approved; Seconded by 

Cllr Pearson; All in Favour. 

It was resolved that the list of payments detailed below be approved.
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 16 March 2022 at 7:15pm at the William Stephenson Memorial Hall




	Cheque
	Recipient
	Reason
	Net
	VAT
	Gross

	402368
	R Haynes
	February Salary
	
	
	Confidential

	402369
	HMRC
	February PAYE and NI
	
	
	Confidential

	402370
	G Potter
	January Payment
	450.00
	
	  450.00

	402371
	N Britcliffe
	SSE Micro fund Grant for Jubilee event
	300.00
	
	300.00

	402372
	R Haynes
	3 Black, 1 colour, and 12 AAA batteries
	79.15
	15.83
	94.98

	402373
	G Potter
	Spraying weed killer x4 at Althorpe Cemetery, Ropery car park and Althorpe footpaths around Church War memorial and Hall
	1000.00
	
	1000.00



